Record of Proceedings – November 8, 2021 Washington Township Trustees, Warren County, Ohio

The meeting was called to order at 8:00 PM by Vice President Jason Fisher with Paul Schaefer present.

The Pledge of Allegiance was recited.

The minutes of October 25, 2021 where mailed to the Trustees prior to the meeting for review. Warrants 11539 through 11542 totaling \$2921.22 were presented for approval.

Mr. Fisher made a motion, seconded by Mr. Schaefer to approve the minutes for the October 25, 2021 regular meeting. Fisher, aye, Schaefer, aye. Motion passed.

Mr. Schaefer made a motion, seconded by Mr. Fisher to approve the bills. Fisher, aye, Schaefer aye. Motion passed.

Present for the meeting were: Tim Books, Tom and Julie Kozel, and Chris Brausch.

FROM THE FLOOR:

• Tom and Julie Kozel 9379 Arrowhead Lane, are concerned about their neighbor parking in their yard, stating that they have nicely asked them not to but the neighbor will not listen. The Trustees stated that the best thing to do is to call the Sheriff's Office every time they park there. Their second concern was that Western Water had messed up their yard putting lines in for two new homes across the street. Mr. Fisher stated that Western Water has Right of Way there and is allowed to dig for water lines but should repair within 90 days. He will contact someone at Western Water. And their third complaint was that another neighbor shoots a bow and arrow across their property. The Trustees instructed her to contact either the Sheriff's Office or the Game Warden, Jason Keller.

ROADS REPORT:

- Allen stated that both trucks are ready for snow.
- He needs to order a couple of cutting edges and some hydraulic filters from Henderson for the trucks.

OLD BUSINESS:

- Mr. Fisher stated that Mr. Nice (Warren County Prosecutor's Office) said that he can not make heads or tails of the Joint Use Agreement that was presented by Ms. Trianfo and Ms. Rengstorf of the Girl Scouts of Western Ohio. He would like either Ms. Trianfo or Ms. Rengstorf to call him to talk about it. Ms. Coffman stated that she will contact them ask them to call Mr. Nice.
- Mr. Fisher stated the Township Stimulus Funding application is ready to submit thanks to a lot of help from Dominic Brigano, and needs to confirm a contact before submission. Allen agreed to be the contact person for this project.
- A letter has been drafted to Christine Hadley at 445 Ward Koebel Road asking them to attend the next meeting on November 22, 2021 to discuss ongoing concerns about road right of way and overgrown trees and weeds. The Trustees approved the letter and Ms. Coffman will mail.

NEW BUSINESS:

Scott Hagemeyer

Trustee President

- The Trustees received a letter from the Warren County Engineer's Office asking if the Township would like to participate in the 2022 Paving and Chip Seal Project. Ms. Coffman will send Mr. Tunison a letter stating we are interested and then will need to pass a Resolution to them by January 31, 2022. Allen will bring a list of the roads included in the projects to the next meeting.
- Received an email from Warren County Rural Zoning. The owner of 8301 Strout Road is requesting a conditional Use to be able to do private tumbling lessons in her garage. The Trustees have no comments. Ms. Coffman will notify Warren County Zoning that we have no comments.
- Congratulations to Scott Hagemeyer and Jason Fisher for being re-elected as Township Trustees.

A motion was made by Mr. Schaefer and seconded by Mr. Fisher to adjourn at 7.38PM.	

Sharon Coffman

Fiscal Officer